COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

Manassas, Virginia, April 3, 1929.

The County School Board met as per adjournment with the following members present: C. B. Allen, W. L. Lloyd, D. J. Arrington, E. S. Brockett and Annie G. Cline. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The committee on sale of school property reported schoolhouses and lots sold as follows:

Nokesville	M. J. Sheppard	\$1203.00
King's Crossroads	H. W. Herring	500.25
Waterfall	G. A. Gossom	600.00
Gainesville	Mrs. R. M. Merideth	880.00
Buckland	Sara F. Butler	70.00
Groveton	Frank Gue, Jr.	730.00
Occoquan	Edson M. Lynn	1000.00
Woodbridge	T. Powell Davis	2000.00
Cabin Branch (lot)	J. H. McInteer	10.00

On motion the County School Board approved the sale of the above properties at the amounts named and ordered the Clerk to present same to the Court with the recommendation that they, be confirmed. Recorded vote: ayes, Arrington, Brockett, Allen, Lloyd, Cline; nos, none.

The Clerk reported that he had communicated with Superintendent Hart in reference to the Physical Education appropriation and read a letter from Mr. Hart in reply which closed the matter for the present.

The Clerk presented applications from A. D. Sines and Mr. and Mrs. George W. Corbin for the position of Janitor in the new Nokesville School. The Board ordered the applications filed until such time as this matter comes up for settlement.

On motion Mr. Brockett, Mr. Allen and the Superintendent were appointed a committee to arrange with Dr. Hombaker and Mr. Morgan for a more adequate play ground at the Occoquan High School by negotiating a trade of some land in the rear of the building. An arrangement of this kind was agreed upon at the original meeting when the Board selected the site for the new school.

A letter was received from Mrs. Marian Washington in reference to some improvements at the Summitt colored school. This matter was referred to Mr. E. S. Brockett to look into.

Letters were received from the following persons in reference to dancing at the Occoquan High School: Mr. E. S. Bubb, Mrs. R. C. Hammill, Mr. H. H. Hoyt and Mrs. James A. Fling. Also a letter of inquiry from Superintendent Hart which he wrote after receiving a complaint from one of the patrons of the school. A letter from Mr. Lyon in reference to the legality of allowing dancing in school buildings was also presented. The Board after considering the matter carefully decided to leave it entirely in the hands of Mr. Brockett, the local trustee, and ordered all correspondence in the future forwarded to Mr. Brockett for his consideration.

Mr. Brockett turned in money to be credited to Occoquan District School Fund as follows: tuition, \$10; broken glass in truck, \$1.65; damage to desk, \$2.50; total, \$14.15.

The following amounts were turned in as payments on school property: G. A. Gossom, \$600, payment for Waterfall School and lot in full; Mrs. R. M. Meridith, \$293.34, one third payment on Gainesville school and lot; H. W. Herring, \$500.25, payment in full on the Crossroads school and lot; Edson M. Lynn, \$333.33, one-third payment on Occoquan school and lot; Frank Gue, Jr., \$245, one-third payment on Groveton school and lot; Mrs. Sara F. Butler, \$25, one-third payment on Buckland